

LLANTRISANT PRIMARY SCHOOL

Llantrisant Primary School, Coed Yr Esgob, Llantrisant, CF72 8EL

Tel: 01443 237829 E-mail: admin@llantrisantprimaryschool.rctcbc.cymru Web: llantrisantprimary.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs Lisa Davies **Twitter**: @llantrisantpri

School Newsletter

Diary of Events	
Mon 26th June	Y6 Transition day at Bryn Celynnog
Fri 30th June	PTA Summer Fete 3-5 pm
Thursday 29th June	Y6 Transition Creative day at Bryn Celynnog Y5 RCT Digital Collaboration Project celebration
Friday 30th June	Y5 Open Morning at Bryn Celynnog
Wed 5th July	Sports Day 9.30am—Foundation Phase, 1.30 pm—KS2
Mon 3rd July	Y5/6 Visit to Tabor Chapel – Flourish programme as part of improving health & wellbeing
Thursday 6th July	Transition morning for new Nursery pupils
Wednesday 12th July	Reserve Sports day
Thursday 13th July	Last swimming session for KS2
Wednesday 19th July	10 am: Y6 Leaver's assembly– parents and grandparents wel- come Y6 Leavers lunch at the Guildhall
Friday 21st July	Last day of term

Summer Term

It is a vey busy second half of the summer term. The teachers are busy writing the end of year reports for each pupil which will hopefully provide you with plenty of information on the strengths and areas for development for each Area of Learning (AOLEs) along with how you can best support your child at home to continue their progress. The reports will be sent out as paper copies on Friday 7th July.

The PTA have been extremely busy preparing for the summer fete which is being held on Friday 30th June. We are very excited to be re-establishing this event as we have not held one for many years. However, the PTA are desperate for your help. They need parental support to run stalls (the more volunteers we get, then we can split shifts on the stalls) and would welcome any donations for raffle prizes or for the book, wine or plant stall. If you are able to offer any help, then please contact the PTA at llantrisantprimarypta@gmail.com

The school fair will start from 3pm on Friday. Parents will be able to collect their children from the children's classes at 3pm, however, rest assured that if you are not collecting your child until 3.30pm, then they will remain with their class teacher until the normal home time.

We are keeping our fingers crossed that the lovely weather we have been having will continue for another week or so for our annual sports day to go ahead. This year, I am hopeful that we will be able to hold the sports day on the school field.

Again, the PTA will be providing refreshments, and if you are available to help out on either the foundation phase or key stage 2 sessions, then please let the PTA know.

Class Photographs

Class photographs are currently available to order on the Colorphoto website. The last order date for free delivery to school is Thursday, 29th June. Orders for home delivery, however, can be placed after this date.

The link to access the photographs was emailed out to all parents last Tuesday, 20th June.

Staffing

Miss Williams will be returning from maternity leave on Monday 17th July and Mr Elvis' last day will be Friday 14th July. I'd like to thank Mr Elvis for all his hard work and kindness to the children.

Mrs Diane Williams, who has worked in the school office for 40 years, will be retiring at the end of the summer term. She has a wealth of experience and has been a great support over the years. We wish her a well deserved, enjoyable retirement!









